

Newcomen Newsflash

newcomenprimary.co.uk twitter@NewcomenPS Tel: 01642 484318

Headteacher: Miss K Pusztai Chair of Governors: Mr M Hassack

Friday, 12 September 2025

Dear Parents, Carers and Families,

What a wonderful week we have all had! The children are working so very hard – well done everyone.

For your information, over the next few weeks, our Reception children will be participating in the Reception Baseline Assessment. This is a statutory assessment that is administered in all primary schools in England. It is a practical assessment of your child's early literacy, communication, language and mathematical skills and provides a snapshot of where your child is when they enter Reception.

Last Friday, we held our 2025 Newcomen Cross Country Championships in KS2. Our champions are:

Year 5	Evie Broadhead, Archie Coaker, Leo Graham, Willow Guyer, Lennon Hood, Jasper Jones, Jessie Oxendale-Hunter, Henrietta Paige, Theodore Ridsdale, Zach Theaker and Millie Warrior.
Year 6	Bella Broadhead, Harry Hickley, Hallie Jones, Rose Millington, Mila Mitchell, Jacob Oxendale-Hunter, Osca Rugg, Clayton Wearmouth and Alfie Wilks.

September Dates for your Diary:

- **Wednesday, 17 September** Class 14 (Miss Mrozik's class) will be attending Redcar Swimming Baths for five consecutive Wednesday afternoons. The children are expected back into school at 3:05pm. Please ensure your child brings a swimming kit into school on a Wednesday morning.
- **Wednesday, 17 September** Y5/Y6 Cross Country Event at Redcar Rugby Club pupils will return for normal school finishing.

On Friday, 26 September, we shall be holding our Macmillan Coffee Morning; this is open to all parents and carers so pop along if you fancy a cuppa and a cake. (All donations of cakes will be most gratefully appreciated to support this worthy cause.) Thank you very much.

As you are aware, our school is committed to promoting the safe and responsible use of the Internet. We are proud to be an accredited member of the National Online Safety Centre. Their resources are widely used by schools throughout the United Kingdom and are extremely informative. Each week, we share an online safety focus topic with you. We also send this information to our Local Authority, who distribute it throughout all the schools within Redcar and Cleveland.

This week's Online Safety Focus: **10 Tips to keep your children safe online.**

Y5/Y6 football team training sessions after school will start on Monday 15th September.

Other after school clubs will start shortly and we shall keep you updated by ParentMail.

PE: Please ensure your child brings in their PE kit for the Monday of each week and then takes this home on the Friday. Our school PE kit consists of purple shorts and a white T shirt.

Our birthday children for this week are:

Eliot Cooley, Isla Jackson, Steviee Morten, Nova Smith, Indie Previll, Osca Rugg, Sasha Roik, Isla Campbell and Willow Guyer.

Many happy returns to you all.

Out of School Achievements:

Amber Watson: Aspire Judo Academy - Judo Star of the Week;

Sadie Stubbs: Swim England Learn to Swim stage 2 and Rainbow Distance 5

metres;

 \star

Sadie Stubbs: Redcar Gymnastics Fabulous Floor Routine Award for a beautiful bridge and a Special Vault Award for a fabulous vault;

Isaac O'Brien: Swim England Learn to Swim stage 2, Duckling stages 3 & 4 and Rainbow distance 5 metres;

William Whiting: Redcar Rangers Man of the Match;

Esther Emmett: Rainbows Bronze Award, Have Adventure, Be Well, Healthy Mind and Nature badges and an Everyone Active Certificate of Achievement.

<u>Class attendance</u> this week goes to Mrs Cook's and Mr Beckett's classes with 100% Well done classes 5 & 6!

In 2nd place Mrs Hague's class with 99.0% and in 3rd place Mrs Wing's class with 98.3%.

Well done to you all!

This week 300 of our pupils have 100% attendance.



Have a lovely weekend everyone and take care
Miss Pusztai, Staff and Governors of Newcomen Primary School


